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Denver Water Implements 2022 

Summer Water Use Program  
    Denver Water has implemented its 2022 Summer 
Water Use Program, which Lakehurst Water and 
Sanitation District, as a contract distributor, is legally 
obligated to follow and enforce. 
     Effective May 1 to October 1, customers may water no 
more than three days per week and must adhere to the 
watering rules laid out below. 
     1. Water during cooler times of the day – lawn watering 

is NOT allowed between 10 a.m. to 6 p.m. 
     2. Routine watering of turf is limited to three days -  

OF YOUR CHOICE - per week  
     3. Do not waste water by allowing it to pool on 

sidewalks, gutters, or streets. 
     4. Newly planted seed or sod may be watered, as 

necessary, for up to 21 days. After 21 days, routine 
watering is limited to no more than three days per 
week and not between 10 a.m. and 6 p.m. 

     5. Do not apply more water than is necessary to 
establish and maintain a healthy landscape  

     6. Turn your irrigation system off when it rains and 
during high winds. 

     7. Make repairs to irrigation systems in a timely  
manner and adjust sprinkler heads appropriately.  

REPORT WATER WASTE  
If you see water waste that does not meet these rules, 
please call Lakehurst Water at 303-985-7895.
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     Consumers can pay their water bills online at 
www.lakehurstwater.org View current and previous 
bills; billing dates; gallons used; amount billed; and 
payment due date. You can also print and view your 
billing history online, so sign up today.  
     There is a user fee of $2.50 per transaction for online 
payments. If you are concerned with the cost, you can 
pay ahead and save. We accept Visa, MasterCard, 
Discover and E-checks for your convenience. 
 
For all concerns and questions and in case of an 
emergency call the District’s main office number 24 
hours a day at 303-985-7895. Calls received outside 
normal working hours will be answered by the 
District’s answering service and the information will 
be directed to on call service personnel for assistance. 
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2020 Consumer Confidence  
Report Is Available on the  

District Website 
     Each year the United States Environmental Protection 
Agency (EPA) mandates that all public water systems 
provide their customers with a water quality update called 
the Consumer Confidence Report (CCR).  
     Since Lakehurst operates under a contract with Denver 
Water, it is Denver Water’s duty to monitor and report on 
the quality of our treated water. 
     The CCR from Denver contains information regarding 
water quality regulations as well as recent testing results 
and evaluations. 
     District customers may log onto Lakehurst’s website - 
www.lakehurstwater.org - to view the CCR, or call the 
District office - 303-985-7895 - or Denver Water - 303-
628-6000 - with questions. 

 

Quincy Avenue 12-Inch Water 
Line Replacement Underway 

    Lakehurst Board of Directors awarded a contract to 
replace approximately 6,000 feet of 12-inch water line to 
Brannon Construction Company. The replacement of this 
waterline, installed in the early 1970’s, is in conjunction 
with Jefferson County’s Quincy Road Widening Project 
beginning later this summer. The parameters of the 
waterline project extend from South Beech Way to South 
Swadley Court, in West Quincy Avenue. While there will 
be some minor delays in traffic movement and some 
periodic water outages during construction, both 
Lakehurst and the County are working in unison to 
minimize these disruptions.  
     The District has experienced several water breaks on 
this critical distribution main in the past and replacing this 
water line prior to the County road rehabilitation project 
will save District residents several thousands of dollars in 
construction costs and mitigate the need to repair future 
main breaks that will most certainly occur and cause 
traffic delays and widespread water outages. Both the 
County and Lakehurst appreciate your patience during 
this time. You can receive more up-to-date information on 
the project from the Jefferson County website under 
Public Projects.

Lakehurst Welcomes  
New Board Member 

Gail Sevier joined the Lakehurst 
Water and Sanitation District board 
in February of 2022. He is a 
founder and partner in a Lakewood 
accounting firm, Marrs, Sevier & 
Company, LLC, which serves 
individuals, small businesses, 
estates, trusts, family groups and 

investment offices. His past business experience includes 
several years with the Internal Revenue Service and 
several years as a partner with Ernst & Young LLP, an 
international accounting firm, from which he is retired. 
Gail is a licensed CPA in Colorado and is a member of 
the American Institute of Certified Public Accountants and 
the Colorado Society of Certified Public Accountants and 
the formerly Centennial Estate Planning Counsel. He 
graduated from Truman State University with a B.S. degree 
in accounting and he also attended a short summer 
Course in MBA at a Harvard retreat through Arthur Young 
& Company LLP. Gail has served on several different 
boards, including Lochmoor Water & Sanitation District 
for 3 years as Treasurer. 
     Gail and his wife Alvina were both raised in Missouri 
and have spent the last 40 years in Colorado and currently 
live in Lochmoor near Pinehurst Country Club where they 
were members. They have three married children all living 
in Colorado and seven grandchildren. They enjoy family, 
friends, vintage cars and tractors and their second home 
near Buffalo Creek in Colorado. 
 

Payment Options 
     Cash, Check, and Money Orders may be delivered/ 
brought to our office Monday – Friday, 8:00 a.m. to 4:30 
p.m. After hours payments may be placed in our drop-box. 
     Credit*/Debit cards and E-Checks may be used for 
phone and online payments. Credit and Debit cards are 
limited to $300.00 per transaction. There is a $2.50 vendor 
fee for each transaction. Discover, Mastercard, and Visa are 
accepted. *American Express is not accepted. You’ll need 
your account number to pay by phone or online. 
     Automatic withdrawal (ACH) is a free service. Fill out 
our form—available online at our website or call/come by 
our office—and attach a voided check. Monthly payments 
are drawn on the 20th of each month. 
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